
Brookhouse Elementary 

School Advisory Council Meeting 

 

Date: Wednesday November 27th, 2024 

 

Attendance:  

Tyler Rutledge (Principal) 

Fran Daigle (Parent, Chair) 

Gillian Roseway- (Parent) 

D’Arcy Morris-Poultney (Parent) 

Melanie Muzzerall (Staff) 

Tracey Grouse (Staff) 

Belinda Oxner (Community) 

Charmaine Willis (Staff)  

 

Principal’s Report:  

P-2 Literacy- 86% are at grade level (overall) 

                 81 % of ANS students are at grade level 

                        100 % of Indigenous students are at grade level 

Report Cards- Reports will go home Thursday, November 28th.  Staff will 

analyze and discuss report card data at a future staff meeting.   

Resource- We are in our second 6 week block of resource support. 

Literacy Support- We are in our second 6 week block of early literacy 

support. 

SSP-We are currently in Cycle 2 of our SSP.  Cycle 2 will focus on analyzing 

data and planning appropriately.  

Fundraiser- The school raised about $9000.  This is less than previous 

years.   

Class Trips-In November, the Grade 1’s went to the Natural History 

Museum.  Feedback from the museum was very positive in relation to student 

behaviour and participation.  The Grade 3’s went to Alderney Theatre to 



view a Coastal Dance Theatre Society performance of The Nutcracker.  

Thanks to our generous sponsor for making this possible.  The students 

thoroughly enjoyed it.    

Holiday Concert- This will take place at Woodlawn High auditorium on Wednesday, 

Dec. 11th.  Tickets will go home at a later date.   

Remembrance Day Presentation- Each class contributed to a whole school 

slideshow which was viewed/discussed in classrooms.  We received positive 

feedback.   

School Lunch Program- We are at the end of our first month of the program.  

There are various vendors throughout the HRCE so quality control has been a 

focus.  Parents are wondering about things such as other vendors, menu items, 

waste.  They are inquiring about where to go with concerns/complaints etc.  The 

SAC will facilitate this.   

                                                          

New Business: 

SAC Innovation Grant Fund- Brookhouse is in the planning stages with 

Portland Estates. Spending is anticipated for February, 2025. 

 

Closing:  

Next SAC date - Wednesday January 29th, 2025 @ 6 pm via Teams 
 

 


